
           

JUNE 2020 

LOVE      GROW      SERVE      SHARE 

Dear Church Family, 
 
  Beginning June 7, we will resume in person worship for those who feel 
comfortable leaving their home and attending. For those who prefer to stay 
home and worship, our services will continue to be streamed live and 
online on Facebook and YouTube. 
 
  We are working diligently to create a safe worship experience for our 
members and guests. A great deal of effort and research has gone into 
making this decision. We are comfortable that June 7 is a good day for our 
reopen, assuming things continue in a positive direction. As always, we will 
continue to monitor things. 
 
  Please understand, if you are uncomfortable with worshipping in person 
at this point, or fall into a high risk category, we completely understand and 
want to encourage you to continue to join us online for church. 
 
  Listed on page two are some of the steps we are taking to help ensure 
the health and safety of all involved. This list will continue to evolve and be 
tweaked over the next couple of weeks, but will give you a general feel of 
what to expect when we get back together. 
 
Many blessings, 
  
Tracy Dophied 
Minister to 50+ Adults and Pastoral Care 
 
 

Steps for reopening on Page 2 



Dear Church Family... 

       Do The Loving Thing 
  

   I had been the Pastor at Shearer Hills Baptist Church in San 
Antonio for about six months when I walked past a Sunday School 
class of some of our Senior Adult Ladies. I had not been at the 
church long enough to know this, but some of the very finest 
people I have ever known were a part of that group. That day they 
wanted to let the new pastor know that I was lacking in something 

that was very important to them. They said, “Dr. Loftis, our last Pastor was a 
hugger, you don’t seem to be a hugger, and we miss that.”  They were right, the 
truth is I was not much of a hugger at the time. But I realized it was important to 
them and over time I got better.   
  

   For many of us it is important to shake hands, slap backs, and hug necks; it is a 
big part of who we are and how we do life. For most of us those things say, “I’m 
glad to see you, I care about you, I’m glad you’re here,” and doing them is the 
loving thing to do. But when we come back together in June, I’m going to ask you to 
have a different mindset. I’m asking you to refrain from activities like shaking hands 
and hugging; and to maintain social distancing. Who would have ever thought that 
keeping our distance would actually be the loving thing to do? But during these 
crazy days it is! Shiloh Terrace is a truly loving church. Thank you, ahead of time, 
for being willing to adjust and do the loving thing!   

Blessings, 

Dowell 

 

Dr. Dowell Loftis 
Interim Pastor 

 The church will sanitize the most common points in our building prior to and 
following each service. 

 Hand sanitizer will be made available. 

 Childcare will not be provided and we will not have Children's Church. 

 Connection Groups (Sunday School) will not be meeting in the church building 
and continue to meet online. 

 Ushers will escort our members and guests to their seats to maintain the 
required social distancing. Families may sit together without spacing 

 When the service is over, ushers will dismiss the congregation by rows to ensure 
social distancing. Please do not congregate in the foyer or parking lot. 

 We will not "pass the plate" for the offering. Giving stations will be made 
available. 

 Please no handshaking or hugging! 

 If you are not feeling well or have recently been ill (within the past 14 days), 
please stay home and worship online. 

 The Corner Café will continue to be closed and no food or drink will be allowed. 

 STBC Volunteers will be wearing masks and we strongly encourage others to do 
the same. This will be a different experience from what we're used to, but even in 
this limited capacity, it will be good to see each other again. 

  
Thank you for your continued prayers and support as we continue to seek God's 
wisdom in all of these decisions. - The STBC Staff 

STBC Re-opening (cont’d from cover) 



Shiloh Terrace Baptist Church 

 IS A  multi-ethnic community connecting people 

to Christ BY  
LOVING,  GROWING,  SERVING  AND SHARING 

Student Ministry Growing 

Children & Family Ministry Growing 

Download the STBC app for the most up-to-date information!  
  

Sundays:  7:15 p.m.  Zoom Hangout 
Zoom link is in the students section of the app 

  

 
To join the Hangout without the link or app follow these steps: 

1. Go to Zoom.us 
2. Click Join a Meeting 
3. Type in the Meeting ID 862-2651-8842 
4. Type in password 087144 
  

Wednesdays:  7:00 p.m.  Weekly Devo and Worship time  
on Youtube channel “Shiloh Terrace Students” 

  
Hey church family! Hope and pray that you all are well. As we begin to gather for 
in person worship services, here's what you need to know for students: 
  

1. We will continue our 7:00 p.m. Wednesday Evening Devotionals that are posted 
 on the Shiloh Terrace YouTube Channel! 
2. Every Sunday at 7:15 p.m. we will continue to virtually gather for our weekly 
 Zoom Live Hangout!  
3. All of this info such as Zoom & YouTube links are available in our church app 
 under the student section! 
  

Please note:  Youth IMPACT Camp has been cancelled for this summer. 

Vacation Bible School (3 years old-6th Grade) 
Concrete & Cranes - Building on the Love of Jesus 

July 13-17 - Online registration begins June 1 
VBS will be a combination of online sessions and 3 outdoor rallies on parking lot. 

More details coming later! 
  

KIDS Devo - All Summer on Monday and Friday at 9:00 a.m. 
Shiloh Terrace Kids Facebook page 

  

“Parent Toolbox”  
Devotional/Podcast for Parents every Wednesday at 9:00 a.m. 

Shiloh Terrace Kids Facebook page and Spotify 

Continue to pray for the following members of our Pastor Search Committee 
each day as they seek to find the man God has chosen to be our next Pastor: 
  

         David Lemons, Chairman     
 Annette Biendit    Mercy Jikong 
 Bud Cunningham    Matt McLaughlin 
 Richard Faling    Maribel Paz 
 Jennifer Ingram, Alternate   Terry Moseley, Alternate 
  

If you have a suggestion for the committee, you may use the following email:  
pastorsearch@stbc.org  

Pastor Search Committee Serving 



College/Seminary Scholarships 

Honoring STBC Graduates 

Due to Covid-19, we will not have Forever 
Young during June or July. We will keep in touch 
with you about future plans for resuming this 
great Senior Adult activity.  

Forever Young 

Congratulations to our 2020 Graduates  
 

High School Graduates 
 

Ashley Anglin  North Mesquite 
Abigail Atterbury  Plano East 
Carlos Bucio  West Mesquite 
Taylor Mack  Seagoville P-Tech & Eastfield College 
Matthew Medina  Mesquite Academy 
Taylor Mullino  West Mesquite 
Luke Sawyers  North Garland 
 

College Graduates 
 

Sarah Atterbury 
Texas State University 
Mass Communications 

Summa Cum Laude 
May 2020 

 

Emily Malone 
University of North Texas 

B.S. Interdisciplinary Studies EC-6 
ESL Certification 

May 2020 
 

Kaylee Setser 
East Texas Baptist University 

B.A. International Studies  
December 2019 

STBC REPORT 
  

Bible Study Attendance 
 May 3  Online 
 May 10  Online 
  May 17  Online  
  May 24  Online 
         

 Worship Attendance 
   May 3  Online  
   May 10  Online  
   May 17  Online 
   May 24  Online 
       

   Tithes and Offerings 
Thru May 24, 2020 

  
General Budget Required  

$30,100.00   WEEKLY 
  

  
 Budget Needs YTD:  $1,023,400.00 
 Budget Receipts YTD:  $   960,269.72 
Budget Expenses YTD:  $   811,726.68 
 Designated YTD:  $   127,345.40 

  
 Mission Offerings 

 Houser Missions - $16,541.00 

  
Capital Campaign 

Total to Date:  $2,417,377.69 
Capital Campaign Debt:  $175,740.00  

We are pleased to announce the 2020-21 
Shiloh Terrace Baptist Church Scholarship Recipients 

Ashley Anglin - Tarleton State University 
Taylor Mack - Eastfield College 

Luke Sawyers - Dallas Baptist University 
Victoria Christina - Dallas Baptist University 
Zach Dillard - Sam Houston State University 

Tabohra Ler - Dallas Baptist University 



STBC APP 
Get the new STBC APP by texting STBC APP to 77977 or go to the APP 

Store and search Shiloh Terrace. 
 

mySTBC 
Check out our website: www.stbc.org. 

Go to mySTBC, a members only area on our website. 
Includes an online calendar and online church directory. 

The Vision newsletter is available at the Information Center, on the 

website, and by email. Copies will continue to be mailed to our homebound 
members and others by request. Requests can be made to Judy Isbell in the 
C h u r c h Office at 972.857.9777, X5115. 

Our Sympathy 
  

The Shiloh Terrace Church Family extends deepest sympathy to: 

Family and friends of Amanda Jane Waller 

Covid-19 Update and Schedule 
  

As a church, we continue to monitor the reports and recommendations from our 
government and health officials concerning COVID-19. Our number one concern 
is and always will be the health and well being of our people and their families. 
Any future decisions will be based on that first and foremost. Below is some 
information to help you stay up-to-date or see the cover story on page 1. 
 

Beginning Sunday, June 7 
Sunday Worship Service is at 10:15 a.m. in person in the Worship Center or 

online at: 
stbc.org/live 
facebook.com/shilohterracebaptistchurch/live 
youtube.com/shilohterracebaptistchurch/live 
 

Sunday Spanish Worship Service is at 12:00 noon in person in the Worship 
Center or online at: 

 youtube.com/shilohterracebaptistchurch/live 
 

Wednesday Bible Study is at 6:00 p.m. 
 stbc.org/live 
 stbc.org/daily-devotions 

 

Scheduling information available on: 
Church App – text STBC APP to 77977 
Church Website - stbc.org 
Church Facebook Page – facebook.com/shilohterracebaptistchurch 
 

Contributions can be made by: 
Church App:  Give tab at the bottom of the screen 
Church Website:  stbc.org – Choose GIVE in the upper right portion 

of screen 
Mail:  9810 La Prada Dr., Dallas, TX 75228   



9810 La Prada Dr. 
Dallas, TX  75228 

(972) 857-9707 
www.stbc.org  

  

Phone Directory 
 

Church Office   972-857-9707 
Child Development Center  972-270-9703 
E-mail Address   info@stbc.org 

 
 
 

Worship & Bible Study 
  

SUNDAY 
 10:15 a.m. Worship Service Online 
 12:00 p.m. Servicio en Español Online 
  
  

     Wednesday Summer Schedule 
 

6:00 p.m.         Wednesday Bible Study Online 
 

All Wednesday activities are postponed 
until the church reopens. 

      
   

 
Please check our STBC App or STBC website 

for updated Covid-19 Schedule  
  

Shiloh Terrace Baptist Church 
is a multi-ethnic community  

connecting people to Christ by  
loving, growing, serving and sharing. 


